

Courthouse, 175 Main Street Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678 410-535-1600 • 301-855-1243 www.co.cal.md.us

January 24, 2017

Board of Commissioners Mike Hart Tom Hejl Pat Nutter Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr. Steven R. Weems

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. State House, H-107
11 Bladen Street
Annapolis, Maryland 21401-1991

Dear Senator Miller:

We recently received confirmation from the Maryland State Highway Administration that preliminary design has been completed for the MD 4 widening project from Fishers Station Road to MD 258. Currently, the semi-final design review is scheduled for March 2017. We understand the project is currently funded at \$1 million for design; however, a final design schedule cannot be completed until the project is fully funded for right-of-way, utility relocations, and construction.

The vast majority (approximately 60%) of our workforce commuters travel through this area every day. These improvements will have a direct, positive impact on the daily lives of thousands of our citizens as they travel to work. To that end, this Board fully supports this important project, as it will improve northbound MD 4 by adding paved inside and outside shoulders, improving the Talbot Road intersection, realigning the MD 4 exit ramp (MD 794) at MD 258, and relocating the school bus stop from MD 4 mainline onto the side street.

We encourage you to keep this project progressing by committing the funding necessary to complete it.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CALVERT COUNTY, MARYLAND

Tom Hejl, President

Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr., Vice President

Mike Hart

Pat Nutter

Steven R. Weems



Courthouse, 175 Main Street Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678 410-535-1600 • 301-855-1243 www.co.cal.md.us

January 24, 2017

Board of Commissioners Mike Hart Tom Hejl Pat Nutter Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr. Steven R. Weems

The Honorable Stephen M. Waugh Miller Senate Office Building, 2 West Wing 11 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Senator Waugh:

We recently received confirmation from the Maryland State Highway Administration that preliminary design has been completed for the MD 4 widening project from Fishers Station Road to MD 258. Currently, the semi-final design review is scheduled for March 2017. We understand the project is currently funded at \$1 million for design; however, a final design schedule cannot be completed until the project is fully funded for right-of-way, utility relocations, and construction.

The vast majority (approximately 60%) of our workforce commuters travel through this area every day. These improvements will have a direct, positive impact on the daily lives of thousands of our citizens as they travel to work. To that end, this Board fully supports this important project, as it will improve northbound MD 4 by adding paved inside and outside shoulders, improving the Talbot Road intersection, realigning the MD 4 exit ramp (MD 794) at MD 258, and relocating the school bus stop from MD 4 mainline onto the side street.

We encourage you to keep this project progressing by committing the funding necessary to complete it.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CALVERT SOUNTY, MARYLAND

Tom Hejl, President

Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr., Vice President

Mike Hart

Pat Nutter

Steven R. Weems



Courthouse, 175 Main Street Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678 410-535-1600 • 301-855-1243 www.co.cal.md.us

January 24, 2017

Board of Commissioners Mike Hart Tom Hejl Pat Nutter Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr. Steven R. Weems

The Honorable Gerald W. (Jerry) Clark Maryland House of Delegates House Office Building, Room 303 6 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Delegate Clark:

We recently received confirmation from the Maryland State Highway Administration that preliminary design has been completed for the MD 4 widening project from Fishers Station Road to MD 258. Currently, the semi-final design review is scheduled for March 2017. We understand the project is currently funded at \$1 million for design; however, a final design schedule cannot be completed until the project is fully funded for right-of-way, utility relocations, and construction.

The vast majority (approximately 60%) of our workforce commuters travel through this area every day. These improvements will have a direct, positive impact on the daily lives of thousands of our citizens as they travel to work. To that end, this Board fully supports this important project, as it will improve northbound MD 4 by adding paved inside and outside shoulders, improving the Talbot Road intersection, realigning the MD 4 exit ramp (MD 794) at MD 258, and relocating the school bus stop from MD 4 mainline onto the side street.

We encourage you to keep this project progressing by committing the funding necessary to complete it.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CALVERT COUNTY, MARYLAND

Tom Hejl, President

Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr., Vice President

Mike Hart

Pat Nutter



Courthouse, 175 Main Street Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678 410-535-1600 • 301-855-1243 www.co.cal.md.us

January 24, 2017

Board of Commissioners Mike Hart Tom Hejl Pat Nutter Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr. Steven R. Weems

Delegate Mark N. Fisher House Office Building, Room 202 6 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Delegate Fisher:

We recently received confirmation from the Maryland State Highway Administration that preliminary design has been completed for the MD 4 widening project from Fishers Station Road to MD 258. Currently, the semi-final design review is scheduled for March 2017. We understand the project is currently funded at \$1 million for design; however, a final design schedule cannot be completed until the project is fully funded for right-of-way, utility relocations, and construction.

The vast majority (approximately 60%) of our workforce commuters travel through this area every day. These improvements will have a direct, positive impact on the daily lives of thousands of our citizens as they travel to work. To that end, this Board fully supports this important project, as it will improve northbound MD 4 by adding paved inside and outside shoulders, improving the Talbot Road intersection, realigning the MD 4 exit ramp (MD 794) at MD 258, and relocating the school bus stop from MD 4 mainline onto the side street.

We encourage you to keep this project progressing by committing the funding necessary to complete it.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CALVERT COUNTY, MARYLAND

Tom Hejl, President

Evan K. Slaughenhøupt Jr., Vice President

Mike Hart

Pat Nutter

Steven R. Weems



Courthouse, 175 Main Street Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678 410-535-1600 • 301-855-1243 www.co.cal.md.us

January 24, 2017

Board of Commissioners Mike Hart Tom Hejl Pat Nutter Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr. Steven R. Weems

The Honorable Michael A. Jackson House Office Building, Room 204 6 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Delegate Jackson:

We recently received confirmation from the Maryland State Highway Administration that preliminary design has been completed for the MD 4 widening project from Fishers Station Road to MD 258. Currently, the semi-final design review is scheduled for March 2017. We understand the project is currently funded at \$1 million for design; however, a final design schedule cannot be completed until the project is fully funded for right-of-way, utility relocations, and construction.

The vast majority (approximately 60%) of our workforce commuters travel through this area every day. These improvements will have a direct, positive impact on the daily lives of thousands of our citizens as they travel to work. To that end, this Board fully supports this important project, as it will improve northbound MD 4 by adding paved inside and outside shoulders, improving the Talbot Road intersection, realigning the MD 4 exit ramp (MD 794) at MD 258, and relocating the school bus stop from MD 4 mainline onto the side street.

We encourage you to keep this project progressing by committing the funding necessary to complete it.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CALVERT COUNTY, MARYLAND

Tom Hejl, President

Evan K. Slaughenhoupt Jr., Vice President

Mike Hart

Pat Nutter

Steven R. Weems